

PLEASE CIRCULATE

VEUILLEZ CIRCULER

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING MONDAY APRIL 27, 1992 7:30 p.m.

246 QUEEN STREET, ROOM 202 246 rue QUEEN, CHAMBRE 202

ASSEMBLÉE MENSUELLE LUNDI le 27 AVRIL 1992 7:30 p.m.

- 1. CALL TO ORDER
- ROLL CALL
- 3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA
- MINUTES OF JANUARY 20/92 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
- **BUSINESS ARISING FROM** MINUTES
- **CORRESPONDENCE** Jan. 20 - March 16 March 17 - April 24
- 7. REPORTS

Executive Committees

- **NEW BUSINESS**
 - a) Lease Renewal
 - b) E.A.J.C.
 - c) "PG" Group
 - d) PS 2000

- 1. BIENVENUE
- 2. PRÉSENCE
- 3. ADOPTION DE L'ORDRE DU JOUR
- 4. COMPTE-RENDU du 20 JANVIER ASSEMBLÉE MENSUELLE
- 5. DÉBAT DU COMPTE-RENDU
- 6. CORRESPONDANCE Janv. 20 - 16 Mars Mars 17 - Avril 24
- 7. RAPPORTS:

Exécutif Comités

- 8. AFFAIRES NOUVELLES
 - a) Renouvellement de bail
 - b) E.A.J.C.
 - c) Groupe "PG"
 - d) PS 2000

NO QUORUM

ADJOURNMENT

CLÔTURE

res exterieures

MEETING

Local 70125

External Affairs - Affaires Exterieures

P.O. BOX 1339, STATION "B", OTTAWA, ONTARIO KIP 5R4

April 28, 1992

PLEASE CIRCULATE

MEMORANDUM

TO:

EXECUTIVE

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

MEMBERS OF LOCAL 70125

SUBJECT: REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING - APRIL 27, 1992

Since there was no quorum for the Regular Monthly Meeting scheduled for April 27, 1992, Minutes of the January 20th meeting were tabled. Correspondence received from January until April 24 along with the financial statements for January, February and March 1992 were also tabled.

The next Monthly meeting of Local 70125 will be held on MAY 25, 1992 at 7:30 p.m. The third Monday of May is a national holiday. (ByLaw 8, Section 1).

We would much appreciate receiving suggestions on how we can stimulate the interest of the members and if you have any, please contact a member of the Executive or call the Local Office at 233-8277.

Eunice Dubé President

L. Kemball

see reverse....

As there was no quorum at the April 27th monthly meeting,
I called an Executive meeting and after discussion, it was
decided that Local 70125 would renew the lease for 246
Queen Street for one year only.

Agreed upon April 27, 1992

FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT

THIRD VICE PRESIDENT

CHIEF SHOP STEWARD

PRESIDENT

Moved by Tom Rainboth
Seconded by Jacques Quinn
Carried unanimously

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT

Since our last monthly meeting many events have taken place. I have attended three meetings with Brother Doherty relating to Administrative/Consular Management. We also attended a meeting at Place Vanier with Members of the PG Group. Bob Allen, PSAC Regional Representative assigned to External Affairs was also in attendance and spoke on the status of the PG Group as well as PS 2000. We listened to the opinions expressed by the Members in relation to their dissatisfaction with the recent strike and the Union in general. Information handouts were distributed and all we can do is hope for the best.

I have met twice with Employee Relations and two issues were resolved. I anticipate a meeting very shortly concerning Equity.

Brother Eric Carey, a retired Member, is the coordinator for the next Food Bank Drive and I have spoken to him concerning Local 70125 and our intention to help. I urge all Members to participate and, I will approach Management shortly to set up a plan to collect donations. THE MAIN DRIVE IS SLATED FOR JUNE.

I also received a call from Louise Marion concerning a meeting the weekend of May 23rd and 24th in relation to TARP to see if any of our Members would be interested in attending.

PLEASE SPREAD THE WORD ABOUT THE FOOD BANK DRIVE AND, AS SOON AS THE SPECIFICS HAVE BEEN SORTED OUT, WE WILL BE IN TOUCH WITH THE MEMBERSHIP - THIS HAS BEEN A BAD YEAR, THE STOCKS ARE ALMOST DEPLETED SO, PLEASE GIVE GENEROUSLY FROM THE HEART !!!!!!!

April 27, 1992

E. B. Bubé President.